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October 2010 Meeting

                           DATE:     Friday October 15th, 2010
                   LOCATION:    Iron Workers Hall 195 Old Colony Ave.

                                          South Boston between Damrell & D Streets  
                                          Nearest Box 7237 Old Colony Ave & Damrell
                            TIME:     2000 Hours             

                  PROGRAM:     Presentation by member & Chief of Hampton, NH 

                                           Fire Dept Chris Silver on the large beachfront fire 
                                           that occurred over the winter.        
September 2010 Meeting

The September meeting was held at our new location and all who attended agreed that this was an excellent venue for Box 52 meetings! Over 35 members were on hand to view videos provided by Mr. Ray Taylor of Providence Citywide on fires and incidents that had taken place in the Greater Providence area.
October Entertainment

Our entertainment this month will be provided by member Chris Silver, who is also the Chief of Department in Hampton, New Hampshire. Chris will have a presentation on the large group fire that occurred over the winter along the beachfront. This fire required numerous mutual aid from both New Hampshire and Massachusetts. It should be a very interesting program. Please make every effort to attend, and check out our new digs!
Election of Officers

At the September Meeting the Nominating Committee presented its slate of Officers and Directors for the 2010-2011 year. The nominations are as follows: President: Owen Carrigan, Vice President: David Parr, Secretary: Michael Kass, Treasurer: William Wilderman, Directors, for his second term Tom Tully and Rick Cutts to replace out going Director George Taglieri. Nominations from the floor and voting shall take place at the Annual meeting on October 15th, 2010.

Dues, Dues, Dues Are Due!
Yes, I’m afraid that its that time of year again,,,,,,,,,dues are due by October 15th payable to the Treasurer in the amount of $ 35.00. If anyone is having any type of hardship, please contact any member of the Board.  
100th Anniversary Committee
Any member wishing to serve on the committee for the Association’s 100th Anniversary in 2012 is asked to meet with Chairman Dave Parr at 1930 hours, half hour before the start of the meeting.
Collation Committee
Any member wishing to serve on the collation committee with member Dennis Moody is asked to speak with the President.

Rest In Peace
Life Member Alfred L. Donovan passed away in late August. He was sworn into membership on Feb. 16, 1956, may his soul rest in peace.

Condolences
The Board would like to extend it’s sympathy to member Wayne Perkins on the passing of his mother in June. A donation was made to Shriner’s Burns Institute in her memory.

Reminders
· Annual Meeting Friday October 15th, 2010 at 2000 hrs. Local 7 Iron Workers Hall 195 Old Colony Ave. South Boston.

· Dues are payable by the October Meeting
By Order Of the President                                        Newsletter Editor

Owen Carrigan
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